

CITY OF Galdwell, Idaho

GARREL NANCOLAN Mayor James Craft

Compliance Officer

Idaho Department of Environmental Quality

Boise Regional Office

1445 North Orchard Street

Boise, Idaho 83706

Post Office Box

City Hall

August 24, 2021

Re: Temporary Reroute of Final Effluent at the City of Caldwell POTW

Dear Mr. Craft,

This purpose of this letter is notify IDEQ of a temporary reroute of final effluent at the City of Caldwell Wastewater Treatment Plant. The reroute was planned in advance for the purpose of installing 3 new gates in the 2 effluent gate boxes post ultra violet disinfection. Flow will be redirected to a manhole downstream of the 2 effluent gate boxes in the main discharge line going to the river. The reroute will begin at approximately 06:00 AM on August 26, 2021, and ended at 3:30 PM on August 27, 2021, at which point normal operation of the effluent flow to the Boise River will resume.

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions regarding this project. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Wastewater Superintendent